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Ok. That makes us really sad. We may not be able to come again -- an annual ritual for years.
But we are in our 70s and must move to the west coast near our kids. Thank you for the
wonderful memories you have given us. I assume the refund will be automatic. If not please let
me know what to do. I wish you the best in the cleanup and recovery. My husband used to be a
national park ranger. We know it's not easy.
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Facebook User
at 14:44:05 on 10/12/2016 UTC
I can't get anything but a busy signal on contact phones. We have current
reservations at Huntington
Beach. Our last word was that the park would be closed Oct 10-12. But Resreve
'America shows the first campsites available Friday -- no general message
about opening. Can we arrive tomorrow? Also our Charlotte Bird club is
supposed to be there Friday-Sunday for birding. Will the park be open for that?

South Carolina State Parks
at 14:46:38 on 10/12/2016 UTC
We are currently working to gather more information. If you will send us your
telephone number, we will contact you as soon as possible. Thank you for your
patience.

Facebook User
at 14:51:08 on 10/12/2016 UTC
704-607-3231 Thank you. I will be happy to volunteer time to help with cleanup
while we are there. We've been coming since the 70s. This may be our last trip
and our last chance to come. I know you are working more than hard to get the
park open.

South Carolina State Parks
at 19:35:25 on 10/12/2016 UTC
Louise, per our most recent update, all reservations at Huntington Beach are
cancelled and refunded through October 27, 2016. We hope to reopen the park
by October 28.

Facebook User
at 19:37:41 on 10/12/2016 UTC
Ok. That makes us really sad. We may not be able to come again -- an annual
ritual for years. But we are in our 70s and must move to the west coast near our
kids. Thank you for the wonderful memories you have given us. I assume the
refund will be automatic. If not please let me know what to do. I wish you the
best in the cleanup and recovery. My husband used to be a national park
ranger. We know it's not easy.


